
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
Claude Scott,  ) 
  ) 
 Complainant, ) 
  ) 
v.  ) Case No. WC-2020-0407 
  ) 
Missouri-American Water Company, ) 
  ) 
 Respondent. ) 
 

PROPOSED DATE FOR HEARING ON BEHALF OF THE STAFF OF THE  
MISSOURI PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION AND  

MISSOURI AMERICAN WATER COMPANY 
 
 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), by 

and through undersigned counsel, on behalf of itself and Missouri American Water 

Company (“MAWC”), respectfully states: 

1. On November 10, 2020, the Commission issued its Order Continuing 

Hearing and Directing Filing, in which it continued the evidentiary hearing scheduled in 

this matter for November 19, 2020, and ordered the Staff, MAWC, and Claude Scott 

(“Complainant”) to propose a new hearing date within the period from December 14, 2020 

through January 2021. 

2. That same day, Staff contacted MAWC and Complainant via email, 

proposing January 6, 2021 as a date for the evidentiary hearing. 

3. Staff followed up with MAWC and Complainant on November 23, 2020 via 

email.  MAWC responded that same day, and agreed with Staff’s proposed date. 

4. Staff again asked for Complainant to confirm the proposed date, via email, 

on November 24, 2020. 



2 
 

5. Staff again emailed Complainant today, November 30, 2020, and reminded 

him of today’s filing.  In addition, Staff called Complainant at the number listed in his 

Complaint; he did not pick up, and Staff was unable to leave a voice message.    

6. At the time of this filing, Complainant has yet to respond whether he agrees 

or disagrees with Staff’s proposed date of January 6, 2021.  Staff and MAWC have agreed 

that January 6, 2021 would be the ideal date to hold the evidentiary hearing in this matter.  

WHEREFORE, Staff and MAWC respectfully request that the Commission  

accept this response, and order that the evidentiary hearing in this matter be held on 

January 6, 2021. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

/s/ Travis J. Pringle 
Travis J. Pringle 
Missouri Bar No. 71128 
Associate Counsel for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, Mo 65102-0360 
(573) 751-4140 (Telephone) 
(573) 751-9285 (Facsimile) 
(Email) travis.pringle@psc.mo.gov 

 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all parties and/or counsel of record  
this 30th day of November, 2020.     
 

/s/ Travis J. Pringle 
 


